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GWTCA ANNOUNCES NEW BOARD MEMBER & SECRETARY – Nov. 9, 2018

The Government Wireless Technology & Communications Association (GWTCA)1 is pleased to 

announce that Tim Trager of San Bernardino County, California has been elected to join the Board of 

Directors.  In addition, existing Board Member Kyle Connor of Cisco Systems has been elected Secretary 

of the Board. 

Tim Trager is Deputy Division Chief in San Bernardino, where his duties include responsibility 

for the public safety radio system in the largest county in the country.  Tim also has experience as a First 

Responder, having served in the California Fire Service for nearly 20 years.  Tim’s subject matter 

expertise extends to the operational, technical, policy and financial aspects of wireless systems, mobile 

broadband connectivity, dispatch center configurations, in-building wireless signal enhancement, as well 

as communication and network disaster preparedness with an emphasis in survivability and recovery 

practices.  

“We are excited to have Tim on our Board,” said Andrew Maxymillian of Blue Wing Services, 

President of GWTCA.  “Tim’s input was the impetus behind GWTCA’s workforce education initiative.  

Adding Tim’s public safety wireless communications expertise to our organization will benefit our efforts 

tremendously.” 

Kyle Connor has been a Board Member since early 2018.  “Kyle’s willingness to take over this 

important role demonstrates Cisco’s commitment to GWTCA,” said Maxymillian, “and their belief in 

our mission.” 

1 GWTCA is a non-profit trade association created to advocate on behalf of government and non-government 
users of wireless technology and communications in the public service industries, such as public transit.  
GWTCA’s membership includes government agencies, manufacturers, engineers and consultants working on a 
variety of issues impacting represented users. 


